On Tuesday, December 3, the Sisterhood of Faith held its monthly meeting (first Tuesday of the month) in St. Philomena's undercroft.

In attendance: Cathy, Cathy, Phyllis, Peggy, MaryAnne, Chris, Susan, Penny, Yvonne

Old Business

- 1. Cabinets: The plan is to purchase at least one or two storage cabinets to hold the donated yarn and fabric currently housed in bins in the St. Philomena kitchen. Looking at durable, Rubbermaid-type storage approximately 18 x 36 x 72. Cathy Y. to bring recommendations for approval to the January meeting.
- 2. Open House: The open house/stitch-in was approved for Feb. 1 from 9-1. More specific details to be worked out at the January meeting.
- 3. Baptismal garment: Yvonne brought embroidery samples to share. Cathy Y. will share with Pat & Fr. McCarthy with the hope that we can move forward with this project. Yvonne is donating her time and the thread necessary for the project.
- 4. Collab Quilt #1: Over \$1000 was raised in ticket sales! Phyllis Allen's name was drawn as the winner of our first collaborative quilt, but she generously donated it back. Anna Schuler, 513.266.1909, (last name and phone number were difficult to read) was the second name drawn. Cathy Y. to make call/ask office to make call to the winner.
- 5. Collab Quilt #2: This fall-themed beauty was laid out and options for sashing/borders were considered. Once again, MaryAnne has volunteered to put the top together.

New Business

1. Treasurer: With money comes responsibility. Peggy has agreed to serve as the treasurer for this group.

Next meeting is January 7 @St. Philomena 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan